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The Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee held the first full meeting of the civic year.  The schedule, although more numerous in items than was ideal, was greatly helped by Members’ focused input, which, as Chairman, I am extremely grateful for.  

In brief, the main areas for our consideration were: 

i. Corporate Performance Report for the year 2007/2008

The Committee viewed the new Covalent software as a positive move as it offered the best clarity of information yet.  Issues raised by Members tended to relate to areas were the trend was either stagnant or downwards.  These included some aspects of refuse collection, TIC’s, satisfaction with sporting facilities and open spaces as well as elements of the Learning City.  

ii. Supplementary Planning Documents (SPD’s)

These documents came to the Committee prior to wider consultation and, as a result of their length and complexity, it is very much welcome that we shall be joining with Development Control to further our knowledge on this area.  Members had a variety of questions and we will have a further chance to engage on this subject when the matter returns to our agenda once the consultation has been undertaken.  

iii. City Centre Conservation Area

As with the previous item this came to us before going on to a wider consultation.  Likewise, it will return to us once responses are made.  

Members obtained an overview of the issues and implications of enhancing our current City Centre Conservation Area, and look forward to studying and having further input on this matter.

iv. Kingmoor & Caldew Cycleway

A progress report was given.  Whilst Members were supportive at this early stage, we did have numerous questions relating to the project.  The Committee were assured by the Officer that issues outlined in an appended letter from Sustrans had been resolved, and that all partner bodies involved in this project were committed to it.  

v. Waste Services Task and Finish Group

It was agreed that the remaining work by this Group be allowed to run into the early part of this civic calendar before reporting back.  Cllr Patrick expressed interest in joining this Group and will be a welcome addition.  

vi. Review of Tourism Services

Two interim reports (one public and one private) were presented for Member input.  Members generally had a positive view of the outlined ‘Gallery Space’ proposed.  On the wider matter of Tourism Services within the district, the Committee felt that given the many partner organisations, which could enhance the services already on offer that any economies ought to be carefully made so that no options are prematurely curtailed.  

After the main agenda items an informal workshop was held on the forthcoming Movement Strategy projects.  Whilst the Committee felt this deserved more detailed consideration, we were grateful to have an early view of this report.  We very much hope that, should these projects be progressed, Overview and Scrutiny can be involved in their development.  
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